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Project Update October 2022 

Dear parents and carers 

 

The building of the temporary school at Lismore South Public School has been completed. The school includes 
classrooms, administration areas, school library, canteen and OSHC buildings as well as separate spaces for the 
Preschool students and staff. 

School staff are preparing classrooms and spaces in the new rooms during Week 1 so that K-6 students can return 
to Lismore South in Week 2 of Term 4. Some work may continue on the school grounds during the term, as the 
staff and students settle into their new spaces. 

Pre-school staff and students will move to their new spaces at Lismore South Public School as soon as the Federal 
Government grants the license needed to operate from the new venue. Until then, pre-school children will 
continue to learn from Goonellabah Public School. 

School access (See map below) 

 

Students will enter and leave the new school campus in the morning and afternoon through the double gates off 
the Wilson Street pedestrian crossing.  
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Parents and visitors will need to follow the path to the left inside the gate and walk up the ramp to enter the 
school office. 

Parking (See map below) 

No parking zones will be in place along the temporary school boundary on Kyogle Street. Parents, carers and 
visitors should park across the road in the existing parking area in Kyogle Street. New safety fencing will ensure 
people use the school crossing at all times.  
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Canteen and OSHC 

Lismore South Public School is expecting to resume canteen services and before and after school care during 
Term 4. The school will provide more information for parents and carers during the school term.  

School buses 

Morning buses – buses will drop off at the existing school bus stop in Phyllis Street.  Staff will supervise students 
walking across the Wilson Street pedestrian crossing from 8.20am.  

Afternoon buses - students will gather under the COLA and will be supervised by school staff while walking to the 
Phyllis Street bus stop.   

Bike racks 

Bike racks have will be installed near the COLA. 

 

We wish all the students, staff, parents and carers all the best as they move into their new school. 
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